
American Honda Motor Co., Inc.

SAFETY RECALL NOTICE
HRB217HXA • HRX217HXA • HRX217HMA Lawn Mowers

BROKEN ROTO-STOP® RETURN SPRING
Check below to see if your lawn mower is affected by this recall.

What is the problem?
The Roto-Stop return spring on affected lawn mowers could break at the hook end. When this 
occurs, the Roto-Stop brake mechanism no longer operates, the clutch remains engaged, and 
the cutting blades rotate under power after the blade control lever is released.
What should you do?
Stop using your lawn mower until the Roto-Stop return spring has been replaced. 
Please contact a servicing Honda Power Equipment dealer to make an appointment to have 
your HRB217HXA, HRX217HXA, or HRX217HMA lawn mower repaired. The dealer will 
replace the Roto-Stop return spring, free of charge. Transportation of the lawn mower to and 
from the dealer is the responsibility of the owner.
If you need assistance locating a servicing Honda Power Equipment dealer, please visit our 
website: www.hondapowerequipment.com, or contact us at (888) 888-3139.

In cooperation with the Consumer Product Safety Commission.

HRB217HXA • HRX217HXA 
HRX217HMA Affected Serial Numbers

MAEA - ALL

MAGA - 1000001 ~ 1513628

 WARNING
The Roto-Stop return spring on your lawn mower 
may break without warning. The brake mechanism 
will no longer operate, the clutch will remain 
engaged, and the cutting blades will rotate under 
power after the blade control lever is released.

If the cutting blades continue to rotate after the 
blade control lever is released, the spinning blades 
pose a serious laceration hazard.

Stop using your lawn mower until the Roto-Stop 
return spring has been replaced.
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SERIAL NUMBER LOCATION

PTB53975 (2007.12) Post Through April 2008


